
 

 

SEATTLE – The Mayor’s Office is looking for three (3) representatives of the at-large Seattle community 

who do not reside in the recently formed Waterfront Local Improvement District, at least one of whom 

brings expertise and perspective from the environmental community, to serve on the newly created 

Central Waterfront Oversight Committee (CWOC). 

Two of these positions will have an initial term of two (2) years, and one position will have an initial term 

of three (3) years. All subsequent terms shall be two (2) years. 

The ideal candidates will have experience with operations and maintenance of a public or private asset, 

with special preference given to experience managing public areas and/or parks. These positions are 

appointed by the Mayor and confirmed by City Council.  

The nineteen-member CWOC was established in 2019 by Ordinance 125761 and is comprised of the 

following members: 

Representation Position 

Number 

Community At-Large Members 1-6 

Those Within the Waterfront Local Improvement District Assessment Area  

   Residential Tenant 7 

   Commercial Tenant 8 

   Owner of a Hotel Property 9 

   Owner of a Condominium Property 10 

   Owner of a Residential Apartment Property  11 

   Owner of an Office Property 12 

   Owner of a property on or within one block of Pike Street or Pine Street 13 

   Owner of a Commercial / Retail Property 14 

 

In addition, there are five permanent positions on the CWOC appointed by the Executive 

Director/President/CEO of the Pike Place Market Public Development Authority, Downtown Seattle 

Association/Metropolitan Improvement District, Seattle Historic Waterfront Association, Alliance for 

Pioneer Square, and Seattle Aquarium Society. 

https://waterfrontseattle.org/Media/Default/LID/2018_0208_LID_folio_v10.pdf


The CWOC shall advise and provide feedback to the City and Central Waterfront Operating Partner on 

the operations and maintenance and safety and security of the Waterfront Park and Public Spaces, 

beginning with a pilot management agreement for Piers 58 and 62, that shall include maintenance, 

public safety, outreach, communications, partnerships, and programming and activation.  The 

Committee shall help ensure there is clear planning, coordination, and delivery of high-quality, public 

space management services, broad, inclusive programming and activation and a safe and inviting 

environment for pedestrians and visitors. The Committee shall also review and provide input on the 

long-term Management Agreement that shall be developed between the City and Operating Partner. 

Committee meetings will be held four (4) to six (6) times per year. Committee members generally must 

commit approximately six hours per quarter to Commission business and serve without compensation. 

Applications are due by July 3, 2019. The City of Seattle is committed to promoting diversity in the city’s 

boards and commissions. Women, persons with disabilities, sexual and gender minorities, young 

persons, senior citizens, persons of color, and immigrants are encouraged to apply. To be considered, 

please send a letter of interest and resume to Joshua Curtis (joshua.curtis@seattle.gov).To send a paper 

submittal, address it to: Joshua Curtis, Partnerships Manager, Office of the Waterfront and Civic 

Projects, PO Box 34996, Seattle, WA 98124-4729. For more information, please contact Joshua Curtis at 

(206) 615-0187 or joshua.curtis@seattle.gov. 
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